

Pensby Runners Committee Meeting 15th January 2018

Present

David Green (DG), Jayne Price (JP), Roy Fisher (RF), Nigel Crompton (NC), Chris Marsland (CM), Gordon Scholefield (GS), Andy Sumner (AS), John Keyworth (JK), Andy Morley (AM)

Approval of minutes

Minutes of 29th November had been approved by email previously

Matters Arising

GS says Seaside Runs website access (to widgets) is still an issue

NC concerned about who hosts the websites

Action: DG to investigate further with Chris Nolan

GDPR – General Data Protection Regulation

Current understanding is we need a statement on RiderHQ about onward transmission of personal data. We also need a statement on competition entry forms.

We should try to use RiderHQ for club wide emails to demonstrate proper control of personal details

Action: CM to implement this based upon guidance notes from England Athletics (EA). This will include a data protection policy based upon EA draft guidance

AGM planning

Individual category reports are to be limited to 5 minutes per category

Headline subscriptions will be set at £48 and £126 which reflects the squash club discount and should result in a breakeven budget.

Student membership will be announced

Social membership to be consulted on before membership fees are due

Nominees for Achiever of the Year were discussed

Harry's Helping Sands and Ronald Macdonald have been contacted and will be present. The amount is based upon the Seaside Runs and the Christmas Card contribution. £500 each will be donated.

Agreed that two committee member posts to be created for 2019, 12 month only tenure

Treasurer's Report

To be presented at the AGM

Membership update

135 standard, 3 second claim, 4 squash club, 15 full, 18 social = 154

Question about members joining in Jan/Feb and having to pay again in March, agreed to close membership until March 1st

Action: DG to update RiderHQ with student membership option

County update

Nothing to report

AOB

DG should we join YHA for £40 per year, this gives hostel discounts

Action: DG to find more details

RF raised Tuff Nuts. There is a need to get marshals organised and there needs to be a concentrated push for entries

Next Meeting

Action: CM to send out doodle poll for next meeting in February